Officials Committee 2013 Report for the Annual Meeting
1. Certified officials.  To date, we have certified a total of 146 officials as of Jul 2013 – 59 Apprentice; 44 Association level; 20 National level; 21 Master level; and 2 Emeritus.  
2. Certification training clinics.  Three full clinics for new officials were conducted in 2013, with more than 35 attendees.  The clinics involved both presentation & discussion of materials for all track & field events, plus practical sessions on the track for specific skills.  We also conducted three refresher clinics for currently certified officials, to review rules changes for 2013 and other points of emphasis.
3. Officials’ web pages.  The Officials’ committee continues to place a great amount of information on the Officials pages of the Association website, including details on prospective officials, clinics, certification information, Rules Reviews, upcoming meets, event tip sheets, links to other sites of interest to officials, and other documents.
4. Officials’ newsletter.  The Officials Committee continues its practice of communicating with its members, through periodic e-mails (seven per year).  These “Colorado Track Notes” mails to all certified officials contain information on meets, training, rules, uniforms, etc. on topics of interest to officials in the association.

5. Awards.  Eight Colorado officials were the recipients of this year’s Outstanding Service Award from the USATF National Officials Committee:  Ross Cargo, Tim Edwards, Ed Halik, Rick Hergenreder, Marty Johnson, Dan Pierce, Rich Ricketts, and Bob Volzer.   We’re proud of the hard work they have done this past year to help conduct safe, fair competitions for the athletes of Colorado.
6. Officials Committee Chair.  The official Committee conducted its annual meeting on Sept 29th.  At that time, Rich Schornstein resigned from his position as the Officials Committee chair.  An election was conducted and with only one nominee, Marty Johnson was unanimously elected to serve as the committee chair for the remaining three years of the term.
